
Minutes of the Meeting of Stradbroke Parish Council

held at the Community Centre, Stradbroke 

Monday, 11th January 2016 
Present: Peter Smith, Gerald Jenkins, Maureen John, Caroline Barnes, Oliver Last, Stuart Gemmill, Nick Stones, George Chaplin, Don Darling, Ellie Wharton, Oliver Coles, Velda Lummis
In attendance: Cllr Guy McGregor, Odile Wladon (Clerk), 7 members of the public attended the meeting.

	
	
	Action

	15.1
	The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.
The Chairman informed the meeting that following one withdrawal there were two candidates for the councillor vacancy.
	

	15.2
	Apologies for Absence: none were received.
	

	15.3
	There were no declarations of interest.
	

	15.4
	Dispensations – no requests were received.
	

	15.5
	Public Forum. No points or issues were raised.
	

	15.6
	Minutes of the last meeting: Accepted by 11 votes with 1 abstention.
	

	15.7
	There were two candidates for the vacancy for a Parish Councillor.  Letters from the candidates were circulated prior to the meeting.  The councillors voted by majority to co-opt Jo Baber to the position.
	

	15.8
15.8.1

15.8.1
15.8.2

15.8.3

15.8.4

15.8.5
	Finance:

The following items of expenditure were approved following the December 2015 meeting:

Stradbroke Monthly website – approved by 10 votes for, 1 abstention and 1 against.

Stationery for editors – approved by 10 votes for, 1 abstention and 1 against.

Warning signs for the car park – approved unanimously.

The offer of payment to the stradbrokeonline.org.uk website was declined by the editors and therefore not proposed for approval.

Accounts:
Bank Balance at 31st December 2015: 
Deposit Account: £32,393.44 (Loan Balance awaiting invoice )

Current Account: £37,785.38
Unpresented cheques totalling:  £340.99
Current Account Balance at 31st December 2015: £37,344.39
Cheques for Approval as per appended list.
Points 15.8.1 and 15.8.2 were approved unanimously.
3rd quarter actuals vs budget were presented (copy attached).  The Clerk pointed out that the previous account from 3rd quarter contained some inaccuracies but these had now been amended and the correct figures are now shown.
The virements with reserves as per the attached schedule were approved unanimously.

Budget process for 2016/17 – the Finance Working Party met on 4th January and reviewed the expenditure to date and forecast for the year.  A budget proposal was submitted that keeps the precept at £29,967 for the year 2016/17.  This was approved unanimously and a signed budget schedule is attached.
	

	15.9
	Outside light for Community Centre.  DD has sourced a solar light for £21.50.  This was approved unanimously.
	

	15.10
	Donation to Fressingfield Scouts Minibus appeal.  The finance working party discussed this at the budget review meeting and proposed that the Parish Council offer a donation of £200 to be taken from the Donations budget.  This was agreed unanimously and a new reserve account will be set up to hold the funds until such time as they are required.
	Clerk

	15.11
15.11.1
15.11.2

	Matters of Report:

Notice Boards – GJ informed the meeting that the noticeboards have been installed and the total cost was £720.  

Village Sign – DD has contacted companies with regard to the repainting of the sign.  The Councillors agreed that the sign should be repainted using enamel paint and approved an estimate of £600.  DD will inform the company concerned. 
	GJ

DD


	15.12
	Training for Councillors: No training has been undertaken this month. Clerk will circulate current courses by email.
	Clerk

	15.13
	Improvements to play facilities: the working party will meet shortly to review companies to approach concerning the upgrading of the facilities.
	

	15.14
	VAS – Hoxne have confirmed that the cost of their system was £3,800. Cllr McGregor informed the meeting that his budget will be able to meet between 1/3 and ½ of the cost.  Clerk will investigate how to progress this.
	Clerk

	15.15
	Neighbourhood Planning: Gillian Rennie-Dunkerley updated the meeting on the progress to date on the Neighbourhood Plan.  The questionnaire will be shared with the Parish Council once completed and all councillors are asked to help promote this once it is distributed.
	All

	15.16
15.16.1

15.16.2
15.16.3
15.16.4

	Risk Assessment:

Community Centre Play Park and Fitness Track – PS reported that he had visited the area and could see nothing dangerous, although given the recent rain some of the ditches were a bit full.
Westhall Play Park – OC reported that the area was a bit damp and soggy. It was noted that there is a broken slat on the climbing frame but this did not pose a risk.
Cemetery – OC reported that it was quite wet following the recent heavy rainfall. The cemetery and footpath committee are meeting to review the cemetery on Sunday, 17th January at 10.30am
Permissive Path – OC reported that the bridge was slippery.  PS offered to staple down some chicken wire to help with this. This offer was accepted by the Councillors.
	PS


	15.17
15.17.1

15.17.2

5.17.3
	Planning:

Applications for consideration:  
4221/15 Erection of timber framed cart lodge Pink Bungalow, Queens St. IP21 5HH – approved unanimously

4388/15 Erection of new detached double garage Bishops View, New St. IP 21 5JG – approved unanimously with the caveat that clay tiles be used instead of concrete.
4339/15 Erection of single-storey extension to rear elevation  (& 4340/15 listed app)

 Foxley Cottage, Doctors Lane, IP21 5HU – approved unanimously
Results of planning applications considered by MSDC since the PC last met:

4914/15 Demolition of existing boiler house and ancillary buildings.  Erection of new boiler house and ancillary accommodation.            Roger Skinner Ltd, Queens Street, IP21 5HL
No news received by meeting date.
PL\0279\15 anaerobic digestion plant, associated infrastructure & use of existing agricultural lagoons.                                                                                   Barley Brigg Farm, Laxfield Road

Being considered by Suffolk County Council on 20th January 2016
3980/15 First floor extension and single storey extension. Hempsheaf Inn, Queens Street
Granted 16/12/15
3289/15 erection of 3 bed detached dwelling    Jubilee House, Meadow Way
Granted 6/1/16.
Other Planning Matters: A site meeting is being held at Barley Brigg Farm on 15th January which Parish Councillors will attend
	Clerk


	15.18
15.18.1


	Clerk’s Report.
The clerk wrote to Vodafone concerning the problems experienced.  The response was not helpful and the clerk is awaiting a call to advise how compensation can be claimed – all details will be added to the next issue of the Stradbroke Monthly.
	Clerk

	15.19

	Correspondence - the Clerk will respond to correspondence as follows:
· All councillors were encouraged to reply to the email received concerning Suffolk Fire and Rescue (circulated prior to the meeting)
·  A letter of thanks from the WI was received following the donation of Mulled Wine for their Christmas event.
· The Stradbroke and District Bowls club requested permission to allow sponsorship for the club in the form of boards/banners that could be displayed inside the Bowls Club ground.  This was approved unanimously with the proviso that all signs are displayed in an aesthetically pleasing way and do not obscure the view from the car park.
	Clerk

	15.20

	Cllr McGregor addressed the meeting and updated the Parish Council on the following areas:
· Council tax for 2016/17 – was not going to be increased

· Broadband roll out

· Children’s Services in Suffolk

· Suffolk Gateway

· The cat’s eyes will be returned to Stradbroke following the resurfacing work.

DD raised the issue of traffic speeding on Wilby Road and Cllr McGregor agreed to raise this with David Stiff.
	

	15.21

	Matters of Information 

· PS enquired about progress on the Governance Board for the Stradbroke Monthly.  MJ and EW confirmed a meeting will take place on 21st January to review the applications received.
· GC raised a question as to who would be responsible for updating the village signs.  Cllr McGregor advised that this should be looked into as a one part of a review of traffic issues within the village this could include the speeding issues and parking that causes an obstruction.  It was agreed that a working party will be set up and the Road Safety Engineers will be invited to help advise on what options are available and how to progress them.
	Clerk

	15.22
	There were no additional matters put forward at this meeting for inclusion on the Agenda for the next meeting – 8th February 2016
	


There being no further business the meeting closed at 21.00 hrs.

Signed:  Oliver Last
8th February 2016
             Chairman
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